
 

2021-2022 Council Report Template R2022-06-08 

The Corporation of the 
Town of Tecumseh 

Community & Recreation Services 

To: Mayor and Members of Council 

From: Beth Gignac, Director Community & Recreation Services 

Date to Council: May 9, 2023 

Report Number: CRS-2023-08 

Subject: Pathway to Potential Funding Agreement 2023 

 

Recommendations 

It is recommended: 

That Report No. CRS-2023-08 Pathway to Potential Agreement 2023 be received;  

And that The Corporation of the Town of Tecumseh enter into an Agreement with The 
Corporation of the City of Windsor for the Pathway to Potential Program for budget year 
2023, at no cost to the Town; 

And further that By-Law 2023-056 authorizing the Mayor and the Clerk to execute a 
Service Agreement between The Corporation of the Town of Tecumseh and The 
Corporation of the City of Windsor for the Pathway to Potential Program (2023) be 
adopted. 

Background 

Since 2013, the Tecumseh Community & Recreation Services Department has been 
administering funding programs to assist low-income families with access to recreation 
programs. The original program titled the National Child Benefit Reinvestment Program 
has evolved over the years into the Pathway to Potential (P2P) program that is 
administered through the City of Windsor Human & Health Services Department and is 
funded by both the City of Windsor and the County of Essex. 
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The P2P program was designed to align with the Ontario government’s Poverty 
Reduction Strategy and involved a comprehensive, multi-year agenda to reduce 
poverty, mobilize the community to promote awareness, and engage the development 
and implementation of strategies to reduce the poverty rates in Windsor and Essex 
County. 

Each year, the Town of Tecumseh enters into a Service Agreement for the P2P 
program and the City of Windsor transfers monthly payments to the Town. The 
Community & Recreation Services Department administers the funding and quarterly 
reconciliation reports are submitted to the City. 

In 2022, the Tecumseh Community & Recreation Services Department assisted 111 
individuals with the P2P funding program that allowed them to participate in 123 
programs such as skating, soccer, art, hockey, swimming, dance, Girl Guides, 
gymnastics, karate, Life After Fifty, Zumba, and day camp. P2P also funded 24 Town 
activities and events which saw attendance of over 3,800 individuals. 

Comments 

On January 12, 2023, Administration received confirmation via email from the Manager 
of Social Policy & Planning for the City of Windsor that the 2023 P2P funding amount for 
the Town of Tecumseh is $50,000. Following this, Tecumseh Community & Recreation 
Services Department has been administering the P2P program in accordance with this 
service arrangement. Monthly cash flow has been received from the City and Tecumseh 
Community & Recreation Services Department has submitted the required reconciliation 
reports. 

In early April, Administration received the 2023 Service Agreement from the Corporation 
of the City of Windsor for the Pathway to Potential program (Attachment 1). 

According to the Service Agreement: 

The Town of Tecumseh will offer children, youth, adults and seniors living on low 
income the opportunity to participate in any program offered through the Community & 
Recreation Services Department at 10 percent of the program cost. 

The Town of Tecumseh will establish partnerships with various Community 
Organizations that will also offer children, youth, adults and seniors living on low income 
the opportunity to participate in recreational and sports activities offered through the 
Community Organizations at 10 percent of the program cost. 

Programs have the option to budget for “universal activities” in conjunction with efforts 
to promote and include children and youth from low-income families in those activities. 
For example, a free swim and free skate can be sponsored using P2P dollars. For these 
events, acknowledgement of P2P must be provided where applicable (e.g., posters, 
notices). 
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Consultations 

Legislative Services & Clerk 
Financial Services 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Financial Implications 

The Town of Tecumseh will be receiving $50,000 in funding for the 2023 Pathway to 
Potential program. 

$10,000 of the annual funding is allocated towards universal activities, such as free 
recreational programing and events. 

$5,000 of the annual funding is allocated towards administrative fees that support the 
administration of the funding program. 

$35,000 of the annual funding is allocated towards providing direct assistance for 
registration fees in recreational programs, both internal programs offered through the 
Community & Recreation Services Department and external programs offered through 
sports and cultural organizations such as Tecumseh Recreational Soccer, Tecumseh 
Skating and Rose City Gymnastics. 

In the past the Town has utilized all its allocation annually and anticipates doing so 
again in 2023. 
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Link to Strategic Priorities 

Applicable 2019-22 Strategic Priorities 

☒ Make the Town of Tecumseh an even better place to live, work and 
invest through a shared vision for our residents and newcomers. 

☐ Ensure that Tecumseh’s current and future growth is built upon the 
principles of sustainability and strategic decision-making. 

☒ Integrate the principles of health and wellness into all of Tecumseh’s 
plans and priorities. 

☒ Steward the Town‘s “continuous improvement” approach to municipal 
service delivery to residents and businesses. 

☒ Demonstrate the Town’s leadership role in the community by promoting 
good governance and community engagement, by bringing together 
organizations serving the Town and the region to pursue common 
goals. 

 

Communications 

Not applicable  ☒ 

Website  ☐ Social Media  ☐ News Release  ☐ Local Newspaper  ☐ 
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This report has been reviewed by Senior Administration as indicated below and 
recommended for submission by the Chief Administrative Officer. 

Prepared by: 

Brett Palmer 
Senior Manager Recreation Services 

Reviewed by: 

Beth Gignac, BA Hons 
Director Community & Recreation Services 

Recommended by: 

Margaret Misek-Evans, MCIP, RPP 
Chief Administrative Officer 

 

Attachment 
Number 

Attachment 
Name 

1 2023 Pathway to Potential Service Agreement 

 


